OLA Legislative Committee

Monday, November 18, 2013
10:00 am– 12:00 pm

Special Districts Association Meeting Room, Salem
Present: Janet Webster, Nan Heim, Sara Charlton, Candice Watkins (phone), Amy Goodall, Buzzy Nielsen (phone), Emily Ford (phone), Tina Hovekamp (phone), Abigail Elder, Diedre Conkling, MaryKay Dalgreen, Claudia Weston (DIGOR), Michele Burke, Carol Dinges, Ruth Murray, Harold Hayes, Janet Tapper, Penny Hummel, Aletha Bonebrake
Guests: Sarah Miller and Susan Allen (DAS)
1. Review of Action Items 

a. Erica, Buzzy, and Sara submitted two proposals for the OLA Conference to co-sponsor with EveryLibrary.  One was accepted and will be on Thursday 2-3:30.  Janet is still trying to find a speaker or panel on grant evaluation for our slot on Friday morning  Several suggestions were made and she’ll pursue these..

b. Janet and Abigail revised the Legislative Agenda and it was adopted by the OLA Board for approval on October 4.  It is posted on the OLA web site.
2. State Librarian’s Report
MaryKay gave an update on the status of Answerland.  The proposal is to continue to provide statewide service and add more self-service tools.  A new funding scheme is being explored that would wean the program from LSTA funding ($300,000/year) although that funding will continue through 2015.  A new fiscal agent is needed, as Multnomah County Library will no longer serve in that capacity.

The Statewide Database renegotiation is completed with a recommendation to continue with Gale.  The decision was made on cost and content.  Acknowledgement was made that Gale is still weak for academic libraries so the committee is exploring options.  The State Library Board will vote on the recommendation at its December meeting. 

The State Library Board will hold a day retreat on December 19th followed by the board meeting on the 20th.  Much of the retreat discussion will be on the focus for LSTA funds.  The future of digitization efforts and funding is another topic. The transformation will also be a topic of discussion on the 19th.
Budget planning is starting. 

Katie Anderson is organizing a group to review the Ready to Read Grant Program.

TBABS is moving towards increased digital downloads.  Buzzy asked about training as more responsibilities will be placed on public libraries to assist with services to the print impaired with the digital system. 

MaryKay gave an update on the Transformation Project.  On the documents front, Arlene Weible has been in touch with the Superintendent of Documents and is gathering her response.  DAS staff is starting to scope the portal project beginning with leadership from the four entities (State Library, State Archives, State Law Library and Oregon Historical Society) to visit each other’s operation and become familiar with needs and existing resources.  The discussion of the Project continued later with Sara Miller from DAS.
3. Lobbyists’ Report

Nan and Amy reminded us of the schedule for the February Legislative session.  Each legislator will have personal bills and these must be submitted to Legislative Counsel by November 16.  We will not see them until late December (?)

Nan reported that most legislators are unaware of the October 25 report making it difficult to explain OLA’s concerns.  She suggested that we focus on the two to three issues that we are more concerned about and articulate our issues and approach to resolution.  She suggested that we not spend time musing on the role of the Oregon Historical Society. We had a robust discussion about documents (federal and state) with a consensus on the important of public access to both the physical objects as well as the metadata and digital objects.  The State Library’s role in catalogue state documents is cost effective and needed.  
After Sarah Miller’s presentation and discussion, we returned to discussion about OLA’s strategy on the transformation project.  Claudia agreed that DIGOR would create a two page brief on documents handling including a map of current access and recommendations for staffing the administration of the shared housing agreement. This is an opportunity to come up with an ideal approach to handling access to and management of state and federal documents statewide.
Our other key issue is the proposed portal.  We recognize the complexity of this and are not convinced that DAS has the necessary expertise or perspective.  Janet questioned how the Libraries of Oregon could be integrated into the portal.  Abigail and Janet will work with Nan to better describe OLA’s talking points on the plan in preparation for the February legislative session.
4. Discussion of State Library Transformation – Sarah Miller and Susan Allen, DAS
Sarah described the history leading up to the charge to develop a strategic business plan for the State Library. Elected officials do not differentiate between the State Library and Archives and want resolution of perceived mission creep and overlap.  There is recognition of the need for statutory change to move the Federal Repository to Archives.  The Information Portal is planned as a single entry point for Oregonians seeking State information resources, although this is not fully articulated at this point.  It could be a very basic interface or more complex.  We emphasized that such a portal is expensive to do right and in this case, has multiple audiences (internal - state government and external – all Oregonians.)  She encouraged us to stay involved and communicate our concerns and suggestions. Susan Allen will be taking over the project from Sarah.  Her email is susan.d.allen@state.or.us
5. Review of Action Items
a. Janet will finalize the conference program on grant evaluation.

b. Claudia will work with DIGOR on a documents briefing paper.

c. Janet, Abigail and Nan will work on talking points on the transformation report.
Time prohibited discussion of the economically challenged libraries project.  Candice and Kate will sent an update to the committee.

Our next meeting is scheduled for January 20 which is Martin Luther King Day.  The proposed changed date if January 13. 
Meeting Dates:

January 20, 2014 – change to January 13?
March 17, 2014

May 19, 2014

